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The Medical District (“the District”) is composed of multiple small 

neighborhoods—mainly Springfield’s North End — covering more the 

1,500 acres and includes 2,837 individual parcels. The District is bisect-

ed by Interstate 91 from north to south, and bordered by Interstate 291, 

Armory Street, Wason Avenue, and Hamburg Streets (Figure 1).  

The District is predominantly residential, with residential zoned prop-

erties accounting for 81 percent of all parcels, although only 62 percent 

of the total land area (Figure 2). There are a variety of housing options 

available within the District. Forty-eight percent of residential parcels 

are single-family. A near equal share (47 percent) are designed to ac-

commodate two– and three-family units. The remaining 3 percent of 

parcels are apartment buildings and other residential complexes capa-

ble of accommodating four or more units. Housing is very affordable. 

The median assessed value for a single-family dwelling is $125K, alt-

hough roughly three percent of all single-family units are valued in 

excess of $300K.  

The District also has an abun-

dance of public green space 

with the Connecticut River-

walk and Bikeway and Van 

Horn Park just to the east. 

However, the District has rel-

atively few stores, restaurants, 

or other services targeting res-

ident or commuter needs. 

Less than two percent of par-

cels are described as predomi-

nantly retail or service orient-

ed (e.g. restaurants, stores, 

shopping centers, auto repair, 

banks, and gas stations).  
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Figure 1 
The Springfield Medical District 
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The blend of single and 

multi-unit private residenc-

es close to major employ-

ment centers provide an 

opportunity to market the 

District to medical workers. 

Yet, there are relatively few 

stores, eateries, or other 

commercial venues in the 

District. Attracting medical 

workers to the District 

would likely require the 

development of additional 

amenities targeting a broad 

range of tastes.  


